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Kia ora koutou!  I hope you all enjoyed a great long 
weekend.   
 
I spent 3 days last week visiting schools in Dunedin 
with other Upper Hutt School principals.  It was 
great to get into other schools to look at the 
learning taking place.  I always find some gems to 
bring back and share with the Leadership Team, 
BOT and Staff when I visit other schools and this 
trip was no different.  It is also very affirming to 
reflect on the work that we are doing here at 
Pinehaven and see similar things are taking place 
at schools we were recommended to visit.    I have 
to say it is nice to be back in the warmth of 
Wellington after a visit south! 
 
Reports and Learning Conversations – Check your 
Parent Portal access now!! 
Next Friday, you will receive your child’s mid-year 
report via the 
@School Parent 

Portal.  At the end of the year, we will send you a hardcopy, however as it is a 
cumulative report, the mid-year report comes electronically.  It is REALLY 
IMPORTANT that you check your access to the parent portal before next Friday.  
The portal is the securest way to send reports electronically as there is no way 
they can be mixed up and sent to the wrong parent in error.  To check your 
access, go to https://www.atschool.co.nz/ and put your username and password 
in the box that looks like the one here.  Alternatively, you can go to the app if 
you have downloaded it to your phone.  If you need your access details resent to 
you, please arrange this prior to next Friday by contacting either myself or Pamela in the office.  Attached to this 
email is information about how to book the learning conversation for you and your child to attend.  Please note 
that in order to allow enough time for learning conversations, school will finish at 2pm on the 20th of June (no 
early finish on the 19th).  Please let the office know by Wednesday 13th of June if you will be unable to collect your 
child so that we can make arrangements for them to be supervised. 
 
 
Thanks for ordering your stationery online! 
We had 115 stationery orders placed online at the beginning of this year and just received a $654.14 credit on our 
Office Max account.  This is a substantial amount that we will use to reduce our in-school consumable classroom 

 
DATE 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

8 June Sausage Sizzle Lunch 

11 June School Assembly – 9.10am 

13 June ICAS Spelling Exam 

Home & School Meeting – 7pm Staffroom 

14 June ICAS Writing 

15 June Mathsathon money due back 

Reports sent home 

19 June Inter School Swimming Tournament 

19 & 20 June Learning Conversations – school finishes 
2pm on the 20th  

22 June Alternative Lunch 

26 June BOT Meeting – 6.30pm Staffroom 

Advanced Notice: 
Paid Union Meeting – 29 June – early pick up if possible 

Arts & Crafts Exhibition – 21-23 September 
Family Fun Day (Gala) – 10 November   
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and office stationery costs and we are very grateful for the credit.  So, if you ordered online this year, thanks 
heaps!  Every little bit counts.  If you didn’t order online this year, please consider doing so next year – if everyone 
did, we would double our credit! 
 
 

Kaylene 

 

 
       

 
 

Makayla Cripps, Issac Murray, Edward Duncalf, Noah Hailwood-Patmore 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
PAID UNION MEETING 
Please remember that teachers have a paid union on the afternoon of the 29th of June.  We will have a limited 
number of staff here, so if possible we need parents to pick up their children at 12.30pm.  Having said that, we will 
be remaining open for children who cannot be picked up – please let the office know in advance so we can ensure 
we have enough supervision.  
 
ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS 
We are raising funds and we need your help.  Order your NEW 2018 / 2019 Entertainment Book or Entertainment 
Digital Membership now.  You’ll receive hundreds of valuable offers for everything you love to do, and help our 
fundraising at the same time.   
https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/104196s  
 
 
HOST A CHINESE TEACHER THIS YEAR WITH AFS 
Last year we were lucky enough to have Miss Lilly from China spend a few weeks in our school.  We would love to 
be able to host another teacher this year and in order to do that we need to find a host family, in our community, 
for the teacher to live with.  Hosting can be split between more than one family and is a great experience for the 
whole family! Please see below for more details it you are interested in hosting a teacher for the few weeks and 
please let the school office know if you are interested in this opportunity. 
 
 
 

School News 
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Room 9    We've been with the penguins in Antarctica   
 
The Adventures of Antarctica There is a cold and dry continent called Antarctica. All the penguins live there. The 
Emperor penguins are the biggest penguins on earth. They stay alive with magical feathers and blubber. Blubber is 
like fat, but more appropriate! 24.5.18 
Faith Yates 
 

 
 

Antarctica and the Emperor  Penguins 
 

At the bottom of the world there is a continent named Antarctica. It is like a blue desert. It is cold, clean, dry and 

lonely. It is like a frozen kingdon covered in ice.  
Lots of penguins live in this place. It is damp and cold. It is very bluey blurry here. 

Celebrating Student Work ï TUI  
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The male penguins look after the egg while the female goes into the icy sea. The mother comes back to feed the 
baby. Then the male goes fishing while the mother looks after the baby. The father comes back with his stomach 
full of food. The father opens his mouth to feed the baby. They keep it warm by balancing the egg on its feet. The 
long feathers hang over the egg. 
Antarctica is the coldest  place on Earth. It is like a frozen palace! 
Xanti 

 

 
Title: Penguins 
 
Introduction:  
Once on penguin planet....  
”Slupp!, Crack! Pop! Boom!” 
A baby! 
“Oh, Honey! Look at this! A baby!” 
A baby penguin just hatched. 
 
Middle: 
3 months later..... 
“Hi! Bye!”  
“Bye”  
“Baba” says baby. 
Anther 3 months, the father is not back! 
All the others are. 
“Is he dead?” 
“Baba!”, Baby and mother say. 
 
Conclusion: 
The father got eaten by a seal. A man penguin told the mother. The mother screamed, “Aaaaaaaaaaaaaaa!” 
OSCAR 
 
Did you know my favourite penguins are the big penguins. They are my favourite. They live in Antarctica. 
ARTHUR 
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ANTARCTICA with the Emperor penguin 
 
Emperor penguins are the only birds that acn lay their eggs on ice. Emperor penguins live in the coldest place on 
Earth. Antartica is land. The North pole is just floating ice. In the Winter Antartica grows bigger. 
DECLAN 
 

 
Room 10 – Had some visitors 

 
Room 10 has been very lucky to have some animal visitors to our class over the last few weeks. We have been 
learning about what depends on us - in particular our pets that depend on us for their basic needs. We’ve made 
posters, talked about the pets that have visited and even done some amazing writing - there’s even a  comic 
featuring “Stewart the Super Guinea Pig!” by Jack. We even had resident Goldfish and tadpoles in our classroom as 
well who we are looking after daily. Thank you to our wonderful families for bringing in our special pets to visit. 
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Hurrah! We have had approval for the riparian planting along the banks of the stream in Pinehaven Reserve beside 
the tennis courts. Everyone concerned seems to be very excited at the prospect of developing a more natural 
habitat by the stream for the kids to enjoy and learn in. 
 
The children are working with Forest and Bird on drawing up a planting plan that the council will find easy to 
maintain.  
 
We should commence planting this Winter. On the afternoon on the 11th of June, the Forest and Bird ladies, Sue 
and Lynne, will come in and do some seed planting with the Stream Eco- Warriors.  
Compost and helping hands would be greatly appreciated!   We will also need elbow grease once the planting 
down by the stream commences! Volunteers welcome! 
 
Class gardens are looking a little neglected, but now is the time for planting some veges. Matariki, the MǕori mid-
Winter festival is a traditional time to plant.   Again, any eager grandparent/parent gardening enthusiasts would 
be welcomed by every class!  Teachers love help! 
 
Enviro-club kids are working on delivering a digital newsflash each week to the classes with inspiring messages 
from world famous environmentalists and from the Enviro-kids themselves.   
 
Do ask your kids if they have seen the clips by Sylvia Earle or Jane Goodall yet! 
 
Jane Goodall and World Earth day https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=q8v9MvManKE 
Sylvia Earle – Oceanographer and Aquanaut!   https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oGMH9UToaak 
 
If you have any ‘environmental ideas’ for us, please contact: 
 
Kate Beaumont-Yee 
kate@pinehaven.school.nz 
 
 

ENVIRO NEWS 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=q8v9MvManKE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oGMH9UToaak
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School holiday workshops: calling all superheroes – 
July 16 -20 
In the upcoming school holidays, Weta Workshop is 
opening its doors to a new cohort of creative 
superheroes!  

From sketching to sculpting and costume making, our 
workshops for ages 6 – 12 years old will excite and 
delight! Don’t miss out. Book online 
at www.wetaworkshop.com/school-holidays   

Wellington Phoenix 
Wellington Phoenix are running two holiday 
programmes during the July school holidays! 
This is an opportunity to play your favourite game all 
day, develop your skills, make new friends and rub 
shoulders with members of the Wellington Phoenix 
Academy. 
Thursday 12 – Friday 13 July, Memorial Park, Petone, 
9am-3pm 
Monday 16 – Tuesday 17 July, Wakefield Park, Island 
Bay, 9am-3pm 
Includes coaching from Wellington Phoenix Academy 
Youth coaches, a Wellington Phoenix holiday 
programme t-shirt and a Wellington Phoenix football. 
Prices: 
$150 
$120 for Wellington Phoenix Members 
1 day option available. 
To register, 
visit www.wellingtonphoenix.com/community-
programs or email beckyc@wellingtonphoenix.com 
 

 
Artrageous Kids Programme: Mon 9 – Fri 20 July    
Venue: Poneke Dojo, Prince of Wales Park, Salisbury 
Tce, Mt Cook, Wellington   
8.30amς3:00pm $69 and after care 3:00pm-5.15pm 
$15 
Aimed at children aged 5-12 years. Our classes provide 
a space for all children to explore at their own pace; 
chaotic or careful, gingerly or with gusto, tiptoeing or 
tromping. Our aim is to draw out their creativity, not 
stuff things in! Bookings essential.  
 
Big Kids (Olderageous) Programme: Mon 9 – Fri 20 
July   
Venue: Pavillion at Wellington High School, Taranaki 
St, Mt Cook, Wellington   
8.30amς3:00pm $69 and after care 3:00pm-5.15pm 
$15 
Our BIG KIDS programme is aimed at children aged 10-
14 years. Providing them with a space, focused adult 
attention and loads of resources. This programme is 
tailored to draw out older children’s interest in 
creating and using their imagination and creativity in a 
hilariously fun atmosphere. Bookings essential.  
 
Market Day 
Market Day 9th June, 10-2 pm at Summerset on the 
course 
Home made chocolates, homemade shopping bags, 
notebooks, jams and chutneys, cards, homemade 
knitting, Make and take cards, raffle, save the children 
stalls and many more, come  and have a look.  

 

Community News 
NB: Inclusion of community news items are provided as a service and not necessarily endorsed by the school 
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